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TYLER RIDDIN

velopment of a small craft har-

opposite the Gonubie Hotel to

tivities and be an overall benefit

Gonubie councillor out to thwart harbour plans

for the past three years at mu-

tylerr@dispatch.co.za bour in Gonubie was proposed  inform residents about the pos- He said to Gonubie and would not nicipal Integrated Develop-
as one ofthe 14 priorityprojects  sibility of a harbour and collect  that in damage the environment. ment Plan meetings.
The thought of a harbour in the  identified by the Eastern Cape  signatures against it. just about He said that he would be Both Swart and Knoetze ex-

small seaside suburb of Gonu-
bie has ward councillor André
Swart riled up and collecting
signatures in attempt to ensure
it never happens.

This is despite the depart-
ment of public works telling
him in a letter, seen by the
Dispatch, that while “the de-
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province and coastal munici-
palities”, they had “not com-
menced with any planning for
the development of a harbour
in Gonubie nor has it com-
menced with any Environmen-
tal Impact Assessments |[EIA]”.

This past weekend Swart had
set up an Information table

He said that in just about an
hour they had amassed over
400 signatures and would be
oult to collect more.

Swart said that were an EIA to
be conducted and give the go-
ahead for a harbour he would
not be against it so long as it
would be for recreational ac-

an hour
they had
amassed
over
400

signatures

opposed to a harbour for com-
mercial vessels as this would
result in the industrialisation of
Gonubie and be an overall neg-
ative for local residents.

Valerie Knoetze, who chairs
the Gonubie Ratepayers Asso-
clation, said ratepayers had ob-
jected to such a development

pressed concern over foreign
interests, specifically China,
looking to use Gonubie as a
point from which to launch
fishing trawlers.

Queries sent to BCM and the
department of public works
were unanswered by the time
of going to print yesterday.



